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October 8, 2003

Carole Rockney, Director

PACIFICORP

1900 S.W. 4th Ave.

Portland, OR 97201


Re:
In the Matter of PacifiCorp’s Major Event Six Claim 



Docket No. 02-2035-02

Dear Ms. Rockney, 

On February 20, 2003, the Public Service Commission (“Commission”) issued an Order recommending to Delay making a decision on outage event claim six until further investigation by the Division of Public Utilities (“Division”) had been completed. 

On September 19, 2003, the Division sent the Commission their recommendation to approve PacifiCorp’s claim that outage six was a major event. The Division came to the Conclusion that the strike exceeded reasonable design limits of PacifiCorp’s electric power system because:

1.  PacifiCorp indicated that in the industry, it is considered prudent to further protect against strikes when flash densities exceed 20 flashes per year. Utah’s Flash rate is between .5 and 4.0.

2.  Protecting against strikes greater than 650 kV may be prohibitively expensive.

3.  The outage would have occurred whether or not shield wires were missing. This is because the causative strike, whether it directly hit the lines or was an induced current, was above and never decayed below 650 kV along its path back to the substation breaker.  

Based on the information above, the Commission recommends approval of outage event six.

If you have further questions or comments, I can be reached by phone at (801) 530-6713 or email jorchard@utah.gov.
Sincerely,

/s/ Julie Orchard
Commission Secretary
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